
Dear Praying Friends,

As you know, I have been relieving Missionary Pastor Hurst and his wife 
while they took a five month furlough. There were many blessings as well 
as challenges there at MetroView Baptist Church while I pastored their 
church. God blessed the teaching and preaching and I experienced God’s 
power on my life while ministering there. Thanks to you for holding me up 
in your prayers. Prayer makes a big difference. We had a candel light 
service the Sunday before Christmas.

I returned to Alabama on January 15th. for medical appointments and will be returning to the 
Philippines, the Lord willing, the first of May. I have a greater purpose there than here in the United 
States and that is where God has called me to serve Him since 1980. My heart is there.

“What can we do for you, you may ask?” Please, please pray for my safety and 
health. Pray for the power of God to be on me as I preach to those who set under my 
voice. Pray that the unsaved will be saved by the grace of God and pray that 
Christians will get revived and serve God. Pray that God will give me a caregiver to 
assist me. Pray for the Pastors and Worker Camp that will be held in May. Pray for 
me as I relieve a Pastor while he is away for 3 to 4 months in Cainta Rizal, West of 
Manila. Pray as I go up to Banaue, where the Rice Terraces are, to work in a 
mountain town, to do evangelistic work. Just pray!

Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support. You are a partner with me in this ministry, 
and you are a blessing to me as I reach the lost for Christ.

In His service until He comes, 

January 29, 2019

A Missionary in His 
service ‘t il  He comes
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Melvyn L. Brown 

The day after Christmas, I moved from Antipolo to LaLoma, Q.C. which is a 
30 minute drive but it takes, sometimes, 3 hours because of traffic. The 
following day I flew to Hong Kong China withPastor & Mrs. Toquero, Pastor 
of LaLoma Baptist Church, to hold services with a Chinese church and a 
Filipino church with nothing but domestic workers from the Philippines. 
These are ladies who have left their husbands and children to earn more 
money abroad. We were able to teach them how to get their money from 
God while in the Philippines, without leaving their families.

 Field Address: 133 Isarog St.
 LaLoma, Q.C., M.M. 1114
 Philippines


